Superintendent’s Report

January 27th, 2014
        I.
    Transportation Compound
Justin will be at the meeting to present findings related to the feasibility of transforming the building at the Industrial Park into a useful transportation compound.  Afterwards, he will conduct a Q and A session in the event the BOE would like to move forward as KDE considers appropriate permissions.  He will also provide the BOE with information regarding the renovation of the current TES building for future consideration.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
Dec. 3rd&4th – RTT Data Retreat; Shelbyville
Dec. 6th  – KSBA; Louisville
Dec. 9th -  KASS; Louisville

Dec. 11th – OVEC; Shelbyville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*N/A
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.    Calendar Committee
Expect the Calendar to be ready for action Monday night.  Although minor changes considering the opening and closing of the school year, it mirrors Shelby County so our ATC students will be able to take full advantage of their respective coursework.  Due to the weather, however, our last meeting is scheduled for Monday afternoon to consider responses.
      VII.     Elk Creek Property
I received a call last week from Arnold Realty to inform me that the property by the stoplight has been greatly reduced in price if the BOE is still interested, however, along with no sewer access, the Transportation Department expressed grave concerns of traffic flow and congestion so close to the light on 55, and access was limited from the back entrance as a result of our last visit.
      VIII.    Athletic Trainer Opportunity  

Attached is a proposal that Coach Marksbury sent to me for consideration.  There have been past concerns expressed to me regarding athletic trainers scheduled for all athletic events.  The attached proposal is from a company in Bardstown that would supply a trainer for all events.  Depending on the contract (if interested of course), cost is expected to be between $12,000 and $15,000.
       IX.       2013-2014 Calendar
Unless we have other alternatives, the last snow day has pushed us into the 2nd and last choice for graduation at Frankfort Civic Center; May 30th.  Therefore, we might want to consider addressing the current calendar in the event we want to capture February 17th as an instructional day, along with other modifications.

        X.
       Governor’s Address
According to the Governor’s Address, the reinvesting in public education did in fact take center stage; even at the expense of other agencies.  Obviously, there is still work to be completed with our legislators to make these considerations become reality, however, it is looking as if public education will in fact see financial relief that we haven’t benefited from at the state level in several years.
